
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 2 March 2006 

3. CLEARBROOK STREET – ROAD RESERVE REVOCATION 
 
 A report was submitted to the Board by Felix Dawson, Property Projects Consultant, requesting the 

Board to support a recommendation that the Council revoke a road reserve classification (under 
Section 24 of the Reserves Act 1977) in respect of numbers 10 and 12 Clearbrook Street.   

 
 Currently the subject sites are two underdeveloped residential sections. 
 
 Following the revocation process, a report would be submitted to the Council to decide on the future of 

the properties. 
 
 As a decision on the proposal was required prior to the Christmas break, the report is to be submitted 

to the 15 December 2005 Council meeting. 
 
 Whilst the Board decided to support the road reserve classification revocation, it also decided to 

consult all business units of the Council and the community on possible future uses for the property. 
 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


